Mr. George B. Powers, Suite 608 Fourth National Bank Bldg., Wichita, Kansas.

Dear George:

Thank you for your fine letter - keep up the good work. We will be in Wichita on Monday, and I wish it could be arranged some time for me to see Paul Good, but I don't want to interject my personality too deeply into the thing.

I want you to get all the dope you can. I would really like to pin it on this baseball player. Herb Pennock, of the Boston Red Sox came out with the story that the boy hadn't been signed up at all, and I want to prove my story.

These Oklahoma people are going to try to make it tough, and it will all be handled confidentially with Kansas and Oklahoma, but I don't want Oklahoma to get out of this mess lily-white.

I wish you would start this letter-writing attack on Pete Lightner. Jack Copeland promoted our first basket-ball game with Henry Levitt, and it was a downtown proposition to get money for Al Bebert's football squad. Pete Lightner has been sore because of that. I have never done Lightner one ill deed, but just because Copeland promoted our games he has been against it. So far as I am concerned, I would like to see you burn him up.

I'll see you Monday when we come to Wichita.

Sincerely yours,